Office of Milwaukee County Treasurer

901 N. 9th St. Rm. 102

Milwaukee, WI   53233

Inter-Office Memo

DATE:

April 10, 2013
TO:

Willie Johnson Jr. and David Cullen,

Co-Chairs, Finance, Audit and Personnel Committee, 

Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors
FROM:
Daniel J. Diliberti, Milwaukee County Treasurer

SUBJECT:
RE: Resolution to revise county ordinances to more accurately record receivables resulting from the sale of tax foreclosed properties.
Attached is a resolution submitted for referral to the Finance, Audit and Personnel Committee which proposes to amend chapter 6 of the Milwaukee County Ordinances to more accurately record receivables resulting from the sale of tax foreclosed properties.
This change has been recommended in a Baker Tilly Report on Internal Controls audit report as well as in an internal review recommendation to the, then, County Controller.
This amendment to the county Ordinances will also align our handling of these tax foreclosure revenues with the practices used in all other counties.  It also reflects the fact that tax foreclosure properties are different than other surplus county property handled by the Real Estate Division.  The distinctiveness of tax foreclosed property lies in the fact that much of the revenue derived from the sale of this property is already booked in the county accounting system either as a Delinquent Taxes Receivable or a Penalties and Interest Receivable.  Thus, characterizing the revenues derived from their sale as new profits logged into the Real Estate Division’s Sale of Capital Assets receivable account is kid of double booking of this revenue.  It also inhibits the Office of the Treasurer’s ability to implement delinquent special assessments’ withholding, disbursement of surplus revenues to at-risk homeowners, and allocation of allowable costs to county departments – all of which are permitted under Wisconsin State Statutes 75.52.
I have discussed this resolution with the head of DAS and the /Real Estate Division.  As written, this change in county ordinances will have no fiscal effect on the Real Estate Division’s Budget r the revenue booked to the Sale of Capital Assets receivable account.  Following a 5-year intensive tax foreclosure prevention program which remains in place – the required tax foreclosure process is resuming in accordance with State law.  As a result, future revenues in the Real Estate Division and the Sale of Capital Assets Account will increase - not decrease - at the same time that this change is implemented.
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Daniel J. Diliberti, Milwaukee County Treasurer

